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Dear friends of FEISA

Spring has already started in Paraguay,  It’s a very pleasant season before the intense, humid heat of the summer, when temperatures soar to 40°C.

Our Activities

In August, we celebrated Paraguayan Folklore Day with the 3 to 5 year old children in

St. Andrew’s College.  Our First Year students organized well-known games, such as attaching the tail on a pig, musical chairs, jumping over a rope and sack races etc.  The Second Year students presented a Paraguayan dance. 
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On September 21st, we celebrated Youth Day, in FEISA style, by playing different games.  Only the First and Second Year students could take part as the Third Years were busy preparing for their final teaching practices. 
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As the culmination of the workshop on Infant Drama, the Second Year Students presented a play using mime and shadows.
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Teaching Practices

The second half of the year is very intense with regards to teaching practices.  The Third Year students are working on their plans for their final practices in state pre-schools. 
 Unlike in Europe, there is a great difference in the matter of resources and infrastructure between state schools and private schools here,.  In some state schools, there is also over-crowding in class rooms and some years ago, one of our students had to teach a class of 50 infants!

As we have mentioned before, at the beginning of September, the Third Year students went to the Chaco to visit some schools for indigenous children and others for handicapped children, and also some nurseries in Loma Plata, a Mennonite Colony, 470 km from Asuncion.
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On October 14th., after a week of final academic exams, Second Year students will be starting their practices with 4 year olds in various private schools, 

Toy Library.

We continue to support the Community Centre in Remansito, taking the toy library there once a month.  We visited them on Saturday, September 28th, and 50 children took part.
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Student Camp
Three of our students (Rocio, Luz Maria and Betsabe) participated in a camp organized by another faculty of the Evangelical University.  One of the students is a committed Christian but the other two aren’t.  Let’s pray that the word of God sown in their hearts will bear fruit.

Official Approval For Our Courses
Praise God that the Evangelical University has officially approved the revision of our complete degree course, which now includes a 2 year Superior Technical Course for Pre-school Helpers.  Including this Technical Course means we shall be able to give good training to a wider range of students, some of whom have a great love of children but find academic work difficult.  The Technical Course will provide such students with a recognised qualification as Early Years auxiliary teachers, after two years of study.

The University also approved our linking the Early Years Education Degree course with education in the first three years of Primary School.  This means that our Early Years teachers will be trained to teach chilren up to Third Grade level.  We do praise God for these new opportunities opening before us.

  How good God is to include us in His wonderful plans to make known His love to those around us!

“For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for us to do” Ephesians 2: 10




















Ana

	
· A happy celebration of Folklore Day
· A successful play of mime and shadows at the end of the Infant Drama workshop
· The toy library visits to Anglican centres
· Official approval of the revised 5 year Degree course
· The possibility of non-academic students becoming auxiliary teachers
· The possibility of FEISA students being trained to teach up to 3rd grade


	
· For Third Year students’ practices in state schools –to encourage and bless the schools too
· For Second Year students’ practices in private schools, starting from October 14th
· For training of church members in how to help with toy library visits
· For Rocio, Luz Maria and Betsabé  - continued blessing after the camp
· For much wisdom for Ana & other staff as they cope with growing work pressure and begin to make plans for next year 
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